
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
SCHOOL STARTS AT 10 TO  9!  

ABBEYS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
      Melrose Avenue, Bletchley MK3 6PS 

Tel: (01908) 375230 
office@abbeysprimary.org 
www.abbeysprimary.org 

Dear Abbeys’ Families         January 2022 

Welcome to our January newsletter.    

Like many other schools, we have continued to face some ongoing 
challenges presented by the pandemic.  Staff shortages, and the 
number of cases, have made for a difficult start to the new term.  
We are maintaining our baseline infection control measures across 
the school, with additional actions where needed, as guided by the 
latest local and national public health team advice. 

 

The Prime Minister has announced that Plan B measures will be removed in England by 27th 
January.  Where there are implications for primary schools we will inform families as soon as 
these are advised.  For the time being however, we remain on the additional infection control 
measures from Milton Keynes Council. 

 

At Abbeys please remember our expectations of school uniform, as 
follows: 
 

 * Plain red or black sweatshirt or cardigan—Abbeys or Asda’s is fine 

 * Plain white polo shirt 

 * Black or grey bottoms—not joggers 

 * Red gingham dress in the summer months 

 * Plain black footwear 
 

We are currently looking into setting up a uniform exchange to offer support for parents in 
meeting these expectations where needed.  Please consider donating any school uniform that 
your children have grown out of, which could contribute to this.  Thank-you. 

There are some changes to the      
Abbeys team to announce. 

Mrs Bartlett-Richards will be known 
by many of you for her work across 
the classes, in the school office and 
with the  Abbeys choir.  After more 
than 12 years with us she has taken 
a new opportunity with Lord Grey 
School, and we wish her all the best 
for the future.   We also have a new 
class teacher, Mrs Migliazza, who 
will be working across Key Stage 2. 
Welcome to Abbeys ‘Mrs M!’. 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs Sophie Good 

Headteacher 

It’s that time of year 
again when we have to 
tell everybody, PLEASE 
STAY OFF THE MUD!  It 
can get slippery on our 
school site.  Thanks. 

 

Click here for the   

latest Diary Dates                                                                                                                   
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